
  “Blessed is the man who trusts 

in the LORD, and whose hope is 

the LORD.”  

Jeremiah 17:7  

• Watching the children absolutely loving Miss Gemma’s dance lessons  

• Showing prospective parents around school and finding all pupils motivated and  

engaged by their learning 

• Hearing that James Faulkner has been signed by Fleetwood Town FC – a huge well 

done to you James! 

• Onesie night is proving popular at After School Club. Find details for next half term 

within the newsletter. 

Highlights of the week 



Covid Risk Management 

All restrictions will remain in place next half-term although we will 

be making larger bubbles in school to allow 2 classes to mix at play-

times and we will allow some mixing in extra-curricular clubs at the 

end of the day. 

Please continue to wear face masks on the school site until further 

notice. 

Head Boy/Head Girl 

It is time to start the process of 

selecting our next Head Boy and 

Girl. Year 5 pupils have been giv-

en application forms which can 

be completed at home. I would 

encourage them to include as 

much detail as possible. Please 

return the forms to me by Friday 

June 11th.  

Fund-Raising Raffle 

Thank you to all who entered the raffle, 

and to those who donated prizes. We 

raised £131.50 for the Year 6 residential 

trip to York.  

Leavers Service 

We will be holding a Leavers Ser-

vice at St. Oswald’s Church on Fri-

day 16th July at 1:00 pm. 

At this stage, we will only be in-

viting parents of our Year 6 pupils 

but the whole school will attend. 

All pupils will need to be collected 

from church at 2:00 pm when we 

start our summer holidays. 

Public Speaking Competition 

We would like all pupils from Year 2 through to Year 6 to prepare a 3-5 minute talk on a subject of their 

choice. They may also include relevant props and make a Power Point presentation to share pictures. The 

aim is to develop confidence in public speaking so ideally they need to try to avoid reading from a script. 

Having prompt notes or learning their talk off by heart is ideal. 

Please complete the form for 

lunch arrangements next 

week… https://

forms.office.com/r/

GrPKrVYjXF 

Uniform 

Please can I ask that all pupils wear full school-uniform for 

school each day from the start of next half-term. Hair accesso-

ries should be red or white, earrings should be plain studs only, 

trainers may NOT be worn and neither should nail varnish or 

any other jewellery! 

Last week, I said that pupils should go back to bringing PE kit in 

to change into but I have decided to continue to allow pupils to 

come to school in their PE kit on the class PE day. However, this 

MUST be a red PE t-shirt with black leggings, joggers or shorts 

and ideally black trainers or pumps. (Other plain trainers may 

be worn). A school sweatshirt or cardigan must be worn. Items 

of non-uniform will not be acceptable. 

Dance kit should be brought into school NOT worn (see          

information on dance letter). 

Clubs 

Please see the new timetables for After-School Club activities 

and our extra-curricular clubs. To book your child onto the 

clubs you will need to email or Dojo message the member of 

staff running the club or   alternatively, contact Mrs Adams in 

the office. 

https://forms.office.com/r/GrPKrVYjXF
https://forms.office.com/r/GrPKrVYjXF
https://forms.office.com/r/GrPKrVYjXF


  Pre School Ash Oak Willow Maple Elm 

Star of the 
week  

Eddie 
for great con-
struction 
play  

George for 
being helpful 
and proac-
tive!  

Eddie – For 
fantastic work 
in his Phonics 
sessions  

Grace – 
For making our 
new addition to 
the class        
welcome.   

Katie S for her   
growing belief in her 
own abilities.  

Daisy for always 
getting on with 
her work          
sensibly.  

Brave  Zachary 
for being a 
big boy  

Samuel for 
trying really 
hard with his 
work this 
week.  

Kyle – For 
persevering 
with his work 
on column 
subtraction  

Luca – For going 
the extra mile 
in Maths.  Even 
completing the 
challenge task!  
  

William for            
perseverance in 
his Maths quiz.  

Maizie for trying 
her hardest in all 
lessons even 
when struggling.   

Kind  Hazel for 
playing 
alongside 
other         
children   

Sophie for 
being an all 
round kind 
person this 
week!  

Faye – For 
showing a 
caring        
attitude to 
others in the 
class.  

Poppy – Helping 
a classmate 
when she 
saw they were 
upset.     

Kieran for             
supporting and 
checking in on 
friends in need.  

Mia for             
always looking 
out for others.   

Respectful  Lola for good 
manners   

Bowen for 
using his 
manners   
consistently.  

Sienna – For 
always being 
polite and 
thoughtful 
towards 
adults.  

Kayla –        
Wonderful  
manners and 
always trying 
her best with 
her work.  

Imogen for a         
conscious effort to 
treat adults with 
respect.  

Mae for always 
following school 
rules.  

Dance  Amelia – for 
her huge 
smile and 
lovely     
dancing.  

Sophie – for 
her smile, 
concentration 
and progress  

Hallie – for 
her growth 
mindset in 
dance!  

Macie – for her 
amazing kicks!  
Taylor – for 
adapting so  
naturally to her 
new class.   

  Freddie – for his             
amazing progress 
and perseverance 
in new dance 
genres.  

Behav-
iour Star  

  Paris for   
always being 
sensible, kind 
and following 
instructions!  

Ruby – For 
always being 
an amazing 
role model to 
everyone in 
school.  

Elijah – for 
showing         
determination 
in all su-
jects  and alway
s getting on with 
his work.  

Kyan for making  
mature choices 
about his behaviour.  

Imogen for      
always being a 
great role model 
in school.  

Wonderful 
work  

  Emily for  
super literacy 
work  

Jacob – For 
writing inde-
pendently in 
his writing 
lessons  

Dylan – Good 
knowledge of 
our science top-
ic linked to the 
digestive sys-
tem.  

James for his crea-
tive contributions in 
writing lessons.  

Ellie – for an 
amazing          
independent 
write   

Most Dojo 
points  

  Emily  Rona  Becky  Lily  Adam   

Football 
Trainer  

    Leo – for im-
proved con-
centration.   

  Cohen – for great 
positional play dur-
ing the game.   

  

Headteach-
er’s award  

Bertie 
for being 
such popu-
lar, kind and 
caring little 
boy   

Alfred for 
great all 
round effort 
academically 
this half 
term.  

Henry – For 
continuing to 
show a       
fantastic    
attitude to 
working   in-
dependently.  

Luke - Always 
putting 100% in 
all aspects of his 
work.   

Alfie for his flourish-
ing confidence.  

Lucy B for     
working really 
hard on 
her Maths this 
half term.  

Additional 
recogni-

tion  

  Felicia for 
always giving 
100%  

  Macie – For   
always trying 
her best.  

Kirsten for putting 
her all into            
everything she does.  

Imogen for     
always trying 
her hardest.   



 

 

 

 

Dance Lessons next half-term 

We are now able to increase the number of dance lessons we can offer. 

Each class will be £2 per child and ideally we would like you to pay for a block of 

classes in one go. As it is a 6-week half-term, each block will be £12. Any debts 

from last half-term must be paid before starting a new block. 

You can pay this by BACS (SC: 010333 Acc. No. 01020897) or by sending cash 

into school. 

Dance Kit: 

After the holiday, pupils will need to come to school in their uniform and bring 

dance kit into school to change into. 

We are now specifying that for dance pupils must either wear their PE t-shirt and 

black shorts/leggings or the official Laura Sandham dance kit which can be      

purchased from Dance and Leisurewear who are based in Morecambe. Pupils will 

no longer be able to wear their own clothes. 

Competition: 

We have a competition where two pupils can win Laura Sandham school dance kit 

(top and leggings).  

To enter your child needs to design a poster to advertise Miss Gemma’s dance 

classes. The closing date will be Friday 11
th
 June. 






